
Project Update: January 2022 
 
Bioinformatics analyses were conducted from September to December 2021 and will be 
completed this month (Fig. 1). The files obtained from this process will be used to perform 
the population genetics analysis of Acropora palmata and A. cervicornis in order to 
obtain final results of the project and conduct the workshop with key authors on reef 
restoration in Quintana Roo, in March 2022. Additionally, the genotype location maps, 
and the report of results will be completed. 
 
During December 2021, we made an online presentation for students of the Laboratory 
of Dr. Carlos Prada, who are involved in this project (Fig. 2), to inform them about the 
work we are doing in Mexico and encourage them to continue studying genetic diversity 
and conservation in coral reefs. As part of the PhD programme, the progress of the 
project was presented to Cinvestav-Merida researchers in the first days of January 2022 
for feedback and improvement.  
 
An infographic (Annex 1) on the importance of genetic diversity in reef restoration is also 
being developed. We will publish this infographic in the social networks of CRIAP-
INAPESCA and Cinvestav in February 2022 to spread information about the project. 
 
To make our work known to the Mesoamerican reef region and encourage 
conservationists to participate in Rufford Small Grants, the project was presented at the 
Rufford Small Grants Conference, Roatán 2021, in July 2021 (Fig. 3). 
  

 
Figure 1. A bioinformatics analysis showing how the VCF files were obtained to determine 
the SNPs and genotypes of Acropora palmata and Acropora Cervicornis in order to 
conduct subsequent population genetic analyses. 
 
 
 



Conclusion 
Though we are still working on the technical and analytical aspects of the project, various 
stakeholders have been made aware of it. The project objectives will be met after the 
analyses are completed, and the final product will be provided (reports, maps, 
presentation of results). 
 

 
Figure 2. Webinar. Participants: Dr. Carlos Prada Montoya, Prada Laboratory, 
Department of Biology of The University of Rhode Island, Kingston, USA; Dr. Ernesto Arias 
González, LEEAC Laboratory, Department of Marine Resources of CINVESTAV, Mérida.  
 

 
Figure 3. Presentation of recognition for participation in the Rufford Small Grants 
Conference, Roatan 2021. 



Annex 1. 
 

 


